Program Advisory Councils

Based on the notion that collective input from practitioners, candidates, field supervisors, employers and others in the broader professional communities for SOE programs (including those in other academic units) can provide vital information and perspective on SOE programs and other related matters/issues, the School of Education has made explicit provision as part of its organization for the creation of Program Advisory Councils. 

Broadly advisory to Program Faculties, these Councils are responsible for:

1) Providing input, perspective and advice on programs, including need, curricula, assessments, related criteria and other related program-specific questions for which program faculty seek assistance;

2) Providing reaction, feedback and advice based upon candidate/program data summaries;

3) Providing input/feedback on matters of general concern to professional preparation programs (e.g., Conceptual Framework, field placement parameters);  and

4) Serving as program advocates.

Advisory Council membership is established by each Program Faculty as consistent with the inputs and perspectives that program sees as useful and consists of at least five individuals representing the program’s various constituents, especially area practitioners.  At least one member will be a current candidate in the program and at least one member will be a graduate from the program.  Members are appointed for 3-year terms, except for the current candidate, which will be for a one-year term.  Program Advisory Councils meet at least once annually, typically once each semester.

